REQUEST FOR BOARD ACTION

HENDERSON COUNTY
BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

MEETING DATE: December 3, 2012

SUBJECT: Resolution of Appreciation — Anthony Starr
PRESENTER: Steve Wyatt

ATTACHMENTS: Yes

1.) Resolution

SUMMARY OF REQUEST:
The Board of Commissioners is requested to adopt a Resolution of Appreciation for Anthony
Starr, who has served as Henderson County’s Planning Director since June, 2006. Mr. Starr has

accepted the Assistant Executive Director position with the Western Piedmont Council of
Governments in Hickory, and his last day with Henderson County will be December 13™.

BOARD ACTION REQUESTED:

The Board is requested to review the attached Resolution of Appreciation for Anthony Starr.

SUGGESTED MOTION:

I move that the Board adopt the attached Resolution of Appreciation for Anthony Starr.
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RESOLUTION OF APPRECIATION
ANTHONY W. STARR

WHEREAS, Anthony W. Starr has served as Henderson County’s Planning Director since
June, 2006; and

WHEREAS,  Mr. Starr has accepted the Assistant Executive Director position with the
Western Piedmont Council of Governments in Hickory, and his last day with
Henderson County will be December 13,2012; and

WHEREAS, Some of the highlights of Mr. Starr’s career in Henderson County include:

e Adoption of the Land Development Code

e Establishment of the Community Planning Initiative

e Adoption of the Etowah - Horse Shoe Community Plan

e Adoption of the Edneyville Community Plan

e Adoption of the Dana Community Plan

e Adoption of Stormwater and Soil Erosion Control Standards

e Winner of the 2009 Marvin Collins Outstanding Planning Award for the Land
Development Code

« Winner of the 2012 Marvin Collins Outstanding Planning Award for the Dana
Community Plan

WHEREAS, Anthony W. Starr has exhibited outstanding community spirit in his service not
only to Henderson County government, but to the County as a whole through his
involvement in organizations such as the Hendersonville Rotary Club and the
First Baptist Church of Hendersonville;

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Henderson County Board of Commissioners
recognizes and thanks Anthony W. Starr for his years of dedicated service to Henderson County.

Adopted this the 3" day of December, 2012.
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